\*\* Alderman \*\*

## Michele Smith

Chicago's 43rd Ward



## Stay Safe This Labor Day Weekend

Stop by 'Crush in Old Town'This Weekend

end-of-The annual summer festival here in Old Town is back! This Labor Day Weekend, Wells Street from Street will be closed down for artwork and custom designs from over 200 artists. Click here for more information.

Saturday, September 1 Sunday, September 2 12:00pm-10:00pm Wells St from North Ave to Schiller St



43rd Ward Office 2523 N. Halsted www.ward43.org

Office Hours: Monday 9a.m.-7p.m. Tuesday-Thursday 9a.m.-6p.m. Friday 9a.m.-12p.m. & 2p.m.-6p.m.

> Contact us: phone 773-348-9500 email

Dear Friends,

As Labor Day approaches I am sure that most of you are focusing on how you plan on spending your well-deserved long weekend. However, in the last few weeks there have been several <u>burglaries</u> and while we are working closely with the 18th District Police to apprehend the burglars, it is North Avenue to Schiller important that you stay vigilant as well.

music, food and amazing If you are heading out of town, remember to shut all of your windows and lock your doors. For those of you staying in town, please keep an eye on your neighbors' houses as well as your own. As usual, report anything suspicious to the police. To learn more about other safety tips click <u>here</u>.

> of Labor Day In observance our office will be closed Monday, September 3rd.

Have a safe and relaxing Labor Day Weekend!

Sincerely.

43rd Ward Alderman Michele Smith

## **Forward email**





This email was sent to yourvoice@ward43.org by  $\underline{\text{yourvoice@ward43.org}} \mid \underline{\text{Update Profile/Email Address}} \mid \underline{\text{Instant removal with }} \underline{\text{SafeUnsubscribe}}^{\text{TM}} \mid \underline{\text{Privacy Policy}}.$ 

Michele Smith | 43rd Ward Alderman | 2523 N. Halsted | Chicago | IL | 60614